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Dear Ross:

Your letter of November 16, 1979 con:erning tallings impoundment stability
at t.he Union Carbide Corporation's Uravan, Colorado, uranium mill site,
recommends "an independent, detailed, safety evaluation on dam stability to
determine the adequacy of Phase I and Phase II work in providing a reasonabic
margin of safety for the remaining years of operation" of the Uravan mi.11
and tailings ponds.

The Departt.ent has requested, through Agreement State programs (letter of
December 4, 1979), that the consultr:s, Geotechnical Engineers, Inc., who
visited the site October 30, 1979 with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission
and the State's representative, begin such a safety evaluation immediately.

Pleanc provide a statement of the scope of the evaluation and approximate
, timetabic. The Department is most cencerned to receive an independent
I technical evaluation of the degree of i :minent health hazard or whether

actions can be taken which will enabic :ontinued operation of the tailings
disposal system. Will field work suci as additional drilling be involved?
Will reco mendations concerning the ::e Serms, toe drains, ard additional
monitorin;; be forthcoming? Will the path and consequences of serious fal. lures
be evaluated? Will seismic and long-:erm stability be independently
analyzed at this time?
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$ The Department has acted upon or is considering other reco=cendations
in the November 16, 1979 letter. Thank you for your continuing
assistance in this matter.

Sincerely, *

W! .
;

' Albert J. H zie, irector.

. Radiation and llazardous Wastes
Control Division.

AJH:KLKW:ew

cc: Wayne Kerr, NRC
Roy Person, NRC
R.G. Beverly, Union Carbide
G. Schierman, Union Carb!de,

R. Jones, Union Carbide
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